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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly 

email notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This 

week’s topics are listed below. 

 

Action Items 

• Verification Must Be Completed by November 15, 2023 

 

Need to Know 

• Updates for the Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) 

• USDA Foods Update on Beef Fine Ground, Material Code #100158 

• UCONN Early College Experience (ECE) Fee Waiver Policy and Free and Reduced-price 

Eligibility Information 

• Updated Nonprogram Pricing Worksheets for Adult Meals for School Year 2023-24 

• Updated Pricing Worksheet for A La Carte Sales in School Nutrition Programs 

• New CSDE Resource: A la Carte Food Cost and Price Charged Comparison Worksheet 

• Clarification on the Meal Pattern Requirements for Preschoolers and Older Grades Eating 

Together (Co-mingling) 

• Updated CSDE Resources for the Preschool Meal Patterns 

• Governor Announces Special Issuance of Summer P-EBT Payments 

• Connecticut Grown for Connecticut Kids Week: October 2-6, 2023 

• Resource Roundup: UConn Rudd Center’s Implementing School Wellness Policies Video 3: 

Culturally inclusive wellness 

 

Good to Know 

• New Resources for Food Safety Education Month: USDA Food Safety Fact Sheets 

• Food Research & Action Center Webinar: Advocates: A Key Ingredient to School Meal Success, 

September 21, 2023 

 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch 

Tray, visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 

 

 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Action Items 

 

Verification Must Be Completed by November 15, 2023 

This is a reminder that the verification process begins October 1 and must be completed by 

November 15. The CSDE verification webinar, Building Success: What You Need to Know About 

Verification, PowerPoint handout, and related handouts are available in the “Related Resources” 

section of the CSDE’s Verification Procedures for School Nutrition Programs webpage. 

 

Information regarding verification is available on the CSDE’s Verification Procedures for School 

Nutrition Programs webpage. The verification forms are available in the “Documents/Forms” section. 

 

Two important documents that assist in the verification process include the CSDE’s Calendar for 

Completing Verification and Important Points for Completing Verification. Additionally, the USDA 

Eligibility Manual for School Meals, provides an overview of the verification process.  

 

Need to Know 

 

No Table Talk on Thursday, September 21, 2023 

Table Talk will not be held on Thursday, September 21, 2023. It will resume on Thursday, October 5, 

2023. 

 

 

Child Nutrition Program Online Application and Claiming System (CNP System) Update 

for August Claims for Reimbursement 

Please review the important information below regarding submission of the school food authority’s 

(SFA) August 2023 monthly claims for reimbursement in the CNP System.  

 

• Combining August and September’s Claim for Reimbursement: SFAs participating 

in the National School Lunch Program (NSLP), School Breakfast Program (SBP), and Special 

Milk Program (SMP) with 10 operating days or less in August 2023 may combine their August 

meal counts with their September 2023 meal counts. This does not include August 2023 

claims for SFAs that operated the Seamless Summer Option (SSO) of the NSLP in August 

2023.  

• School Year (SY) 2023-24 CNP Sponsor Applications; The SY 2023-24 Sponsor 

Agreements were due Friday, September 15, 2023, and take time for the CSDE schools team to 

review and approve. Claims for July and/or August 2023 cannot be entered or certified 

without an approved agreement. 

• August 2023 claims submission deadline: The CNP System will remain open for the 

submission of July and/or August 2023 claims submission through Friday, September 22, 

2023.  

 

Please share this information with all CNP System claim preparers and certifiers as appropriate. 

 

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Verification-Procedures-for-School-Nutrition-Programs/Related-Resources#VerificationWebinar
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Verification-Procedures-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Verification-Procedures-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Verification-Procedures-for-School-Nutrition-Programs/Documents
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/Verification/Calendar_Completing_Verification.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/Verification/Calendar_Completing_Verification.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/Verification/Important_Points_Completing_Verification.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/FreeRed/USDA_eligibility_manual.pdf


 

 The School Lunch Tray: September 20, 2023 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education • Page 3 of 8 

 

Updates for the Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) 

The Technical Assistance Advisors are finalizing preparations and will be reaching out to LFSIP Phase 

1 participants who requested assistance with sourcing local producers/products. For participants who 

have been making purchases, the Monthly Reporting Form will be provided soon to complete and 

submit for reimbursement. The first submission will cover August and September purchases.  

 

Office hours will be offered every other Tuesday, from 2:00 - 3:00 p.m., starting October 10, 2023. A 

member of the LFSIP team will be available during these hours to answer any questions and provide 

assistance. These office hours will be informal; no presentation is planned. Participants may come in 

and out throughout the hour or stay the entire time to hear the discussions. 

 

 

USDA Foods Update on Beef Fine Ground, Material Code #100158 

Orders of Beef, Fine Ground, Material Code #100158, that were expected for delivery by August 31, 

2023, now have an expected delivery date of October 4 and 5, 2023. As a reminder, running a weekly 

Requisition Status Report in WBSCM until all foods are either received into the state warehouse or 

canceled will provide you with the most updated information on your district’s USDA Foods orders.  

 

Material 

Material 

description 

Original 

delivery 

date 

Sales order 

number 

Sales 

order, 

item 

number Notes   

100158 

Beef Fine Ground Frz 

Ctn-40 Lb 8/31/2023 5000834437 100 

Now expected 

on 10/4/2023 

100158 

Beef Fine Ground Frz 

Ctn-40 Lb 8/31/2023 5000834437 200 

Now expected 

on 10/5/2023 

 

 

UCONN Early College Experience (ECE) Fee Waiver Policy and Free and Reduced-price 

Eligibility Information 

Last June, the UCONN ECE program notified school districts regarding the new fee waiver process for 

the upcoming 2023-24 school year. The Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs has received questions 

regarding whether a completed Addendum A: Sharing Information with Other Programs document 

is required by parents/guardians for the determining official to release the free and reduced-priced 

information for the purpose of waiving the ECE fee.  

 

The UConn ECE program (refer to attachment) is defined by the CSDE as a dual credit program and 

as such is considered a state education program and part of the state’s federal accountability 

system. This designation allows districts to share student eligibility data with authorized ECE partner 

school site representatives to verify student fee waiver eligibility. Therefore, determining officials may 

share a student’s free or reduced-price eligibility determination without receiving prior parental 

consent or using the Addendum A: Sharing Information with Other Programs document. However, 
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for audit purposes, determining officials must still require completion of the CSDE’s Disclosure 

Release Request for Free or Reduced Eligibility Status of Students in the School Nutrition Programs 

form by all persons requesting the data for the purpose of the ECE fee waiver. 

 

 

Updated Nonprogram Pricing Worksheets for Adult Meals for School Year 2023-24 

An updated version of the CSDE’s Nonprogram Pricing Worksheets for Adult Meals is available for 

school year 2023-24. This Excel document contains two worksheets to determine the breakfast and 

lunch price for adult meals:  

 

• Worksheet 1: Pricing of Adult Meals in School Nutrition Programs 

• Worksheet 2: Pricing of Adult Meals in Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) Schools 

 

As a reminder, Section 7 CFR 210.14 (f) of the NSLP regulations requires that the revenue from the 

sale of nonprogram foods covers the cost of the food and is not subsidized though federal 

reimbursement. “Nonprogram foods” include any nonreimbursable foods and beverages purchased 

using funds from the NSFSA. For more information on nonprogram foods, visit the “Nonprogram 

Foods” section of the CSDE’s Financial Management for School Nutrition Programs webpage. 

 

 

Updated Pricing Worksheet for A La Carte Sales in School Nutrition Programs 

An updated version of the CSDE’s Nonprogram Pricing Worksheets for Adult Meals is available for 

school year 2023-24. This Excel worksheet determines the correct pricing of a la carte items to meet a 

SFA's desired food cost percentage. For more information on nonprogram foods, visit the 

“Nonprogram Foods” section of the CSDE’s Financial Management for School Nutrition Programs. 

 

 

New CSDE Resource: A la Carte Food Cost and Price Charged Comparison Worksheet 

A la carte pricing of foods and beverages in the school nutrition programs should not create an 

incentive for students to choose a la carte items because the price is less than a reimbursable meal. A 

la carte prices must cover the cost of producing the food or beverage item, such as food cost, labor, 

and indirect costs. The CSDE’s new A la Carte Food Cost and Price Charged Comparison Worksheet 

helps school food authorities (SFAs) demonstrate that the price charged for each a la carte food and 

beverage item covers all costs of producing the item. For more information on nonprogram foods, visit 

the “Nonprogram Foods” section of the CSDE’s Financial Management for School Nutrition Programs. 

 

 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/FreeRed/Disclosure_Release_Request_Free_Reduced_Eligibility_Status_SNP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/FreeRed/Disclosure_Release_Request_Free_Reduced_Eligibility_Status_SNP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/FreeRed/Disclosure_Release_Request_Free_Reduced_Eligibility_Status_SNP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/Nonprogram_Pricing_Adult_Meals.xlsx
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ecfr.gov%2Fcurrent%2Ftitle-7%2Fsubtitle-B%2Fchapter-II%2Fsubchapter-A%2Fpart-210%23210.14&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Ccbb85ac714004aa54e0108daddfefbc6%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638066384469776849%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zLj7OHchlne4Qj0QsY0F%2BThHDGCzXB%2FKL9%2FB9TnFZkU%3D&reserved=0
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Financial-Management-for-School-Nutrition-Programs/Documents#NonprogramFoods
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Financial-Management-for-School-Nutrition-Programs/Documents#NonprogramFoods
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Financial-Management-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/Nonprogram_Pricing_Adult_Meals.xlsx
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Financial-Management-for-School-Nutrition-Programs/Documents#NonprogramFoods
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Financial-Management-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/A_la_Carte_Food_Cost_Price_Charged_Worksheet.xlxs
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Financial-Management-for-School-Nutrition-Programs/Documents#NonprogramFoods
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Financial-Management-for-School-Nutrition-Programs


 

 The School Lunch Tray: September 20, 2023 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education • Page 5 of 8 

Clarification on the Meal Pattern Requirements for Preschoolers and Older Grades 

Eating Together (Co-mingling) 

“Co-mingling” is the practice of serving meals to a variety of grades in the same service area at the 

same time, such as preschoolers and grades K-5 or preschoolers and grades K-8. When students are 

co-mingled, the school may use the meal pattern of the older grades for both grade groups if the 

following criteria are met: 

• the preschoolers and students from older grade groups (such as K-5, K-8, or K-12) eat together 

in the same place at the same time; 

• it is hard to tell the preschoolers from older students; and 

• it would be operationally difficult to serve different foods or different amounts of foods during 

the combined meal service.  

 

For example, when preschoolers and grades K-5 eat lunch or breakfast in the same service area at the 

same time, SFAs may choose to follow the K-5 meal pattern for both groups. When preschoolers and 

grades K-12 eat ASP snack in the same service area at the same time, SFAs may choose to follow the 

ASP meal pattern for grades K-12 for both groups.  

 

SFAs must follow the preschool meal patterns when meals are served to preschoolers in a different 

area or at a different time than older grades. The USDA allows the option to serve the meal pattern of 

the older grades to preschoolers only when meals are served to preschoolers and older grades in the 

same service area at the same time. 

 

Note: The preschool meal patterns provide the amounts and types of foods that most younger 

children need for healthy growth and development. The USDA strongly encourages SFAs to find ways 

to serve grade-appropriate meals and ASP snacks to preschoolers and older students to best address 

their nutritional needs. For additional guidance, refer to the USDA’s resource, Serving School Meals 

to Preschoolers, and visit the “Preschoolers Eating with Other Grades (Comingled Meals)” section of 

the CSDE’s Meal Patterns for Preschoolers in School Nutrition Programs webpage. 

 

 

Updated CSDE Resources for the Preschool Meal Patterns 

The CSDE resources below have been updated to provide additional guidance on the meal pattern 

requirements for preschoolers and older grades eating together (co-mingling). 

• Menu Planning Guide for Preschoolers in the NSLP and SBP 

• Comparison of Meal Pattern Requirements for Preschoolers and Grades K-12 in the 

Afterschool Snack Program of the NSLP 

• Comparison of Meal Pattern Requirements for Preschoolers and Grades K-12 in the NSLP and 

SBP 

• Crediting Yogurt for Preschoolers in the NSLP and SBP 

 

These resources are dated September 2023. 

 

https://www.fns.usda.gov/tn/serving-school-meals-preschoolers
https://www.fns.usda.gov/tn/serving-school-meals-preschoolers
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Meal-Patterns-Preschoolers-in-School-Nutrition-Programs#PreschoolersEatingwithOtherGrades
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Preschool/Menu_Planning_Guide_Preschool.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/ASP/Comparison_Preschool_Grades_K-12_ASP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/ASP/Comparison_Preschool_Grades_K-12_ASP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Preschool/Comparison_Preschool_Grades_K-12_SNP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Preschool/Comparison_Preschool_Grades_K-12_SNP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Crediting/Credit_Yogurt_SNP_preschool.pdf
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Governor Announces Special Issuance of Summer P-EBT Payments 

Earlier this month, Governor Lamont announced the issuance of special Summer P-EBT payments to 

eligible families. For more information refer to the press release.  

 

 

Connecticut Grown for Connecticut Kids Week: October 2-6, 2023 

Connecticut Grown for Connecticut Kids Week is almost here! This is your chance to highlight the 

delicious and nutritious Connecticut Grown foods in your school meals. Go to Put Local on Your Tray 

for an array of tools, tips and marketing materials to celebrate and let your school community know 

about the great work you do. For questions, contact Monica Pacheco at monica.pacheco@ct.gov. 

 

 

Resource Roundup: UConn Rudd Center’s Implementing School Wellness Policies 

Video 3: Culturally inclusive wellness 

Is cultural inclusivity a priority for your school or district? Would you like to bring a culturally 

inclusive approach to your school wellness activities? This 8-minute video, created by the UConn 

Rudd Center, explains the importance of culturally inclusive wellness practices, how schools can make 

their wellness activities culturally inclusive, the prevalence of districts in Connecticut that use 

culturally inclusive wellness practices, the challenges that schools face implementing these practices, 

and strategies to overcome these barriers. 

 

Good to Know 

 

New Resources for Food Safety Education Month: USDA Food Safety Fact Sheets 

September is Food Safety Education Month. The USDA has five new fact sheets that provide food 

safety information and best practices, including specific information for produce. These resources are 

designed for USDA’s partners and stakeholders, including Child Nutrition Program operators and 

agricultural producers. They contain useful information and provide an overview of the following 

topics related to food safety: 

 

• Food Safety Frequently Asked Questions 

• Food Safety Information and Resources for the Farm to School Community 

• Overview: Good Agricultural Practices 

• The Food Safety Modernization Act and the Produce Safety Rule 

• The Hazard Analysis Risk-Based Preventative Control Food Safety Plan and Hazard Analysis 

Critical Control Point Plan 

 

 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/Office-of-the-Governor/News/Press-Releases/2023/09-2023/Governor-Lamont-Announces-Special-SNAP-Benefits-To-Be-Distributed-on-Monday
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ctfarmtoschool.org%2Fctgrownforctkidsgetinvolved&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C2a286fd0f7044a9f49cb08dbb90b2524%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638307229742518929%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fdqV%2BgSV1UpQzMKDydfC5Jrghr7RiMDRroyRkc3PN9w%3D&reserved=0
mailto:monica.pacheco@ct.gov
https://vimeo.com/855858982
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmZucy51c2RhLmdvdi9jZnMvZmFjdC1zaGVldHMiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMwOTE4LjgyNzU1OTAxIn0.zyj0TEKRAktoW6cENxT25tcvjGliVixrg_UDWa-dFKY%2Fs%2F979659851%2Fbr%2F226134106887-l&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ce9b4ac1193e4494fde4c08dbb9020dbe%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638307190695973728%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FpVotSGHvafAys8GSQDTmK55tX0j%2BOrXse8Jra34%2FDo%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmZucy51c2RhLmdvdi9jZnMvZm9vZC1zYWZldHktZnJlcXVlbnRseS1hc2tlZC1xdWVzdGlvbnMiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMwOTE4LjgyNzU1OTAxIn0.mO7BN906PVHDD4s_oULMtl5bYjlQ50cWDQnrgY4Usdc%2Fs%2F979659851%2Fbr%2F226134106887-l&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ce9b4ac1193e4494fde4c08dbb9020dbe%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638307190695973728%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ikohKODQhqmwlF7hvHGWjkmheUwHKHDVR5N%2FyFilZdU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmZucy51c2RhLmdvdi9jZnMvZm9vZC1zYWZldHktaW5mb3JtYXRpb24tYW5kLXJlc291cmNlcy1mYXJtLXNjaG9vbC1jb21tdW5pdHkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMwOTE4LjgyNzU1OTAxIn0.ciNKxmNxXzJ-laeTM_oYR3hXfJ6WP8Y8Lbtqvq9e2sE%2Fs%2F979659851%2Fbr%2F226134106887-l&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ce9b4ac1193e4494fde4c08dbb9020dbe%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638307190695973728%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mpTnXWfh3mUAtxYADhHZpUKhrrP45Ar4d%2FUQ8d4a9Uc%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmZucy51c2RhLmdvdi9jZnMvb3ZlcnZpZXctZ29vZC1hZ3JpY3VsdHVyYWwtcHJhY3RpY2VzLWdhcHMiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMwOTE4LjgyNzU1OTAxIn0._1VY_vtkuQ-tg3VJHXna8FNVR4sQDrdxs8evAFZA55c%2Fs%2F979659851%2Fbr%2F226134106887-l&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ce9b4ac1193e4494fde4c08dbb9020dbe%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638307190695973728%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=u5wzokE2j6EzsReEjte6LVRUC%2BQf6HZX9PyIUgEOf1s%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmZucy51c2RhLmdvdi9jZnMvZm9vZC1zYWZldHktbW9kZXJuaXphdGlvbi1hY3QtYW5kLXByb2R1Y2Utc2FmZXR5LXJ1bGUiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMwOTE4LjgyNzU1OTAxIn0.Fh6ewqqX3nawTNr95D1nZiPM04I9eJf0dBT9zdH_y-Y%2Fs%2F979659851%2Fbr%2F226134106887-l&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ce9b4ac1193e4494fde4c08dbb9020dbe%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638307190696130714%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=K%2FZevCoWAPi9JUGjeRrxkfBk6QHrV4rVgG101NUG%2FI8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmZucy51c2RhLmdvdi9jZnMvb3ZlcnZpZXctaGFycGMtYW5kLWhhY2NwIiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMDkxOC44Mjc1NTkwMSJ9.XOVWOYj6-R9f23CRiXCQUnHarCN03nHddL1h_hpblTI%2Fs%2F979659851%2Fbr%2F226134106887-l&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ce9b4ac1193e4494fde4c08dbb9020dbe%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638307190696130714%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fe5xmbdU0rG70Tuj7YM5lPQF92vJrE0nd3QShMo1fBw%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmZucy51c2RhLmdvdi9jZnMvb3ZlcnZpZXctaGFycGMtYW5kLWhhY2NwIiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMDkxOC44Mjc1NTkwMSJ9.XOVWOYj6-R9f23CRiXCQUnHarCN03nHddL1h_hpblTI%2Fs%2F979659851%2Fbr%2F226134106887-l&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Ce9b4ac1193e4494fde4c08dbb9020dbe%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638307190696130714%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fe5xmbdU0rG70Tuj7YM5lPQF92vJrE0nd3QShMo1fBw%3D&reserved=0
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Food Research & Action Center Webinar: Advocates: A Key Ingredient to School Meal 

Success, September 21, 2023 

Anti-hunger advocates play a vital role in ensuring schools and school districts have the support and 

resources they need to operate robust school meals programs. From advancing supportive legislation 

to conducting research, anti-hunger advocates help ensure students have access to the healthy meals 

they need to learn and thrive. Join the Food Research & Action Center for a discussion on how anti-

hunger organizations are collaborating with schools, school districts, and legislators to combat child 

hunger and support a nourished society.  

 

• Date and time: Thursday, September 21, 2023, 3:00 p.m. 

• Registration: Webinar Registration - Zoom 

 

 
  

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_BwjMbMLMT7aZnyqyEDgcnQ?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=53d1c4cd-14f5-4783-837c-ae0ec9b85bf5#/registration
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In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 

policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on 

the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender 

identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or 

retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 

 

Program information may be made available in languages other 

than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative 

means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., 

Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), 

should contact the responsible state or local agency that 

administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 

720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 

 

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 

should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 

Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 

at:  https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-

3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 

by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 

the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 

written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 

sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 

Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 

rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must 

be submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 

3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of 

equal opportunity/affirmative action for 

all qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment practice, 

education program, or educational activity 

on the basis of race; color; religious creed; 

age; sex; pregnancy; sexual orientation; 

workplace hazards to reproductive 

systems, gender identity or expression; 

marital status; national origin; ancestry; 

retaliation for previously opposed 

discrimination or coercion, intellectual 

disability; genetic information; learning 

disability; physical disability (including, 

but not limited to, blindness); mental 

disability (past/present history thereof); 

military or veteran status; status as a 

victim of domestic violence; or criminal 

record in state employment, unless there 

is a bona fide occupational qualification 

excluding persons in any of the 

aforementioned protected classes. 

Inquiries regarding the Connecticut State 

Department of Education’s 

nondiscrimination policies should be 

directed to: Attorney Louis Todisco, 

Connecticut State Department of 

Education, by mail 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-1841; or 

by telephone 860-713-6594; or by email 

louis.todisco@ct.gov. 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or 

contact the school nutrition programs staff at the Connecticut State 

Department of Education, Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs,  

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/

SLT_09_20_2023.pdf. 

https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:louis.todisco@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/‌SLT_09_20_2023.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/‌SLT_09_20_2023.pdf
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2023-2024 PROGRAM FEE WAIVER POLICY 
SITE REPRESENTATIVE GUIDANCE 

 

BACKGROUND: 
 

In an effort to streamline Student Fee Waiver determination and remove unintended barriers of access, 
the UConn Early College Experience (ECE) program will sunset the use of the Community Eligibility 
Provision (CEP) Questionnaire as a determination of eligibility beginning Fall 2023.  As such, UConn ECE 
has worked closely with the Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE), to develop a simplified 
process which utilizes building/district student data already provided to the CSDE on an annual basis. 
Beginning with the 2023-24 academic year, UConn ECE will provide a fee waiver for all students who 
qualify for free or reduced-price meals or free milk in accordance with the Income Guidelines for the 
National School Lunch Program or deemed “categorically eligible” (e.g., SNAP, TANF, homeless etc.), as 
reported to the CSDE through the Direct Certification process and confirmed by each Partner School Site 
Representative during the course registration process. 
 

Direct certification is a process utilized by all local educational agencies (LEAs) to certify eligible children for free 
meals without the need for household applications.  Each week, the Direct Certification Web Application 
matches enrolled students to the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP), Temporary Family 
Assistance (TFA), and certain income-specific Medicaid (coded as free Medicaid (FM) or reduced Medicaid (RM)) 
lists of children provided by the Connecticut Department of Social Services (DSS). On a monthly basis, the Direct 
Certification Web Application matches directly certified foster children (coded as Other or OT) with the 
Connecticut Department of Children and Family Services. The district’s direct certification contact person may 
access this information at any time. 

 

UConn ECE is defined by the Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE) as a dual credit program 
and as such is considered a state education program and part of the state’s federal accountability 
system.  This designation allows districts to share student eligibility data with authorized ECE Partner 
School Site Representatives to verify student fee waiver eligibility.  As a reminder, Site Representatives 
only verify Yes/No eligibility, not the ‘source’ for eligibility.  Site Representatives should work with 
District leadership to determine local verification procedures. 
 

PROCESS: 
 

o Each year, before UConn ECE Student Registration opens, Site Representatives whose high 
school qualifies for a whole-school fee waiver will be notified of their status by the UConn ECE 
office.   
 

o Site Representatives whose high schools do not qualify for a whole-school fee waiver must work 
with district leadership to request access to student eligibility data, as reported to the CSDE, to 
confirm Yes/No student waiver eligibility for the given year in UConn.DualEnroll.com.  

 

o Students who are identified as “yes” on the district’s reporting data are eligible for a UConn ECE 
program fee waiver. If a student is not on the list, they are not eligible for a UConn ECE fee 
waiver.  
 

If a student has extenuating circumstances and/or hardships, please refer to the Hardship Request Policy 
below (also in the Policies & Procedures Guide) and/or reach out to ecebilling@uconn.edu directly.  
 

mailto:ecebilling@uconn.edu
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WHOLE-SCHOOL WAIVER QUALIFICATIONS: 
 

Partner schools may qualify for a ‘whole-school fee waiver’ if they meet either of the following eligibility 
criteria. 
 

o The percentage of students eligible for free/reduced price meals at the school in the CSDE’s 
most recent October 1 enrollment snapshot meets and/or exceeds 75%; or 

 

o The school has been deemed eligible to receive ‘schoolwide’ Title 1 services, as reported by 
the Connecticut State Department of Education. 
 

Each year, UConn ECE program staff will utilize the CSDE’s Performance Office Annual Public School 
Information System (PSIS) data (October 1st snapshot data) and publicly released Title 1 designations to 
make determination on whole-school eligibility for the upcoming academic year.  Additionally, UConn 
ECE program staff will use school-based percentage data to audit the percentage of students receiving 
course fee waivers as verified by Partner School Site Representatives. 
 
PRIVATE SCHOOL STUDENT WAIVER QUALIFICATIONS:  
 
Students attending a private school (any non-public school) who receive a need-based reduction of 
tuition (a need-based scholarship) from their high school will receive a UConn ECE fee waiver for all 
courses. A UConn ECE fee waiver is only available in the same year a student receives their need-based 
high school reduction of tuition. Site Representatives are expected to notify these Students to indicate 
their qualification in the UConn.DualEnroll.com registration system, with instruction from the UConn 
ECE Program Office, and send supporting documentation to the UConn ECE Billing Department. 
 
Additional information about program fees and fee waiver eligibility can be found on the Program Fees 
web page at ece.uconn.edu. 
 
HARDSHIP REQUESTS 
 

The Office of Early College Programs recognizes that in some instances, students may require financial 
assistance regardless of whether they meet the established criteria or eligibility for a Fee Waiver.  This 
may include, but is not limited to, students who have experienced the loss of a parent/guardian, whose 
parent/guardian’s employment or financial situation has drastically changed, or students who may be 
undocumented with limited access to banking/identification services. In these instances, UConn ECE 
program staff will review all hardship requests on a case-by-case basis.  The official Student Fee Waiver 
Appeal must originate from the partner school site representative and additional information may be 
required. 

 

https://ece.uconn.edu/students-parents/register/
http://ece.uconn.edu/
https://ece.uconn.edu/student-fee-waiver-appeal/
https://ece.uconn.edu/student-fee-waiver-appeal/
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